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appy June!  Welcome back Tisha and 
Kathy. Hello to new members Eric, Julie, 
and Debbie. Great meeting you, Izzy. We 
hope to see you more often. Welcome  

almost-new members Candace and Brian. Thank 
you, Caitlyn for sharing your rock expertise at 
your school.   

Thank you, Greg for sharing your ôoldõ rocks for 
òshow and telló.  Thank you Ginger for sharing 
your jumbo quartz!  And thanks Rollo for joining 
us today and for your generous specimen donation 
for our show. 

What a wonderful turnout for the highway clean-
up. Fourteen workers allowed us to finish in an 
hour. Many hands, etc. And we made short order 
of Brookieõs amazing cookies, too. Thanks to all 
for supporting this project and Brookie and Larry 
for organizing this event. And we have another 
opportunity September 17 if you missed the May 
cleanup. Plan to join the fun.  

Great presentation, Ursula! If you ever need a   
co-pilot for another trip down Highway 395, just 
ask. Iõm sure youõll have more than a few takers.  

We are on track for an amazing show. Thank you 
Carl and Cathy for all your hard work as well as 
all our volunteers. Our July meeting will be held 
June 26 and focus will be on all the show detail.  

Donna has invited the Club to her house for the 
June fieldtrip. She has an entire house for her 
specimens and outside displays as well. Donõt miss 
this very special opportunity.  

The Rocky Mountain Federation of Mineralogical 
Societies (AFMS) is having its annual convention 
June 17-19 at the Orleans Hotel in Las Vegas, 
Nevada. Rick Olson will be representing our club 
as a delegate. Thank you Rick for accepting this 
responsibility.  

Thelma had a bad fall and broke her wrist. She is 
recovering well thankfully. Think good thoughts 
for her. Our friend, Ron Sharp (Bill and Linda 
Stalderõs son) had a massive coronary and is in St. 
Joseph Hospital in Phoenix. Send him healing 
thoughts and keep him as well as Bill and Linda in 
your prayers. 

Trivia. Obsidian is stunning volcanic glass and 
very important to the Native Americans. It is 
sharper than steel; a real cutting-edge material. 
Since it degrades with time, it is never over 20 
million years old. 

Have a wonderful month and see you June 26 at 
the VFW! 

Sandra 

TREASURERôS REPORT  

Expenses this Month  Income this Month: 

1. Newsletter printing and postage 1. 2022 Show Dealer contracts 

2.  Repair materials for display cabinets 2. Member dues and donations 

3.  Security badges for Show 3.  Fifty/Fifty and Silent Auction 

4.  Transfers for T-Shirts 4. T-Shirt sales 

5.  Annual IRS filing    

White Mountain Gem & Mineral Club 
P.O. Box 3504  

Show Low, Arizona 85902 
www.whitemountain-azrockclub.org 

whitemtngmc@gmail.com 
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Our newsletter is published monthly by the 
White Mountain Gem & Mineral Club, Inc. 
Any information or comments members 
wish to include in the monthly newsletter 
must be given to the editor at the general 
membership meeting or call the editor no 
later than Tuesday following the meeting.  

 

 
Membership dues are $20 for a single 
membership and $25 for a couple/family. 
($5 less if you receive newsletter by 
email.) Dues are paid in January each year 
along with a completed application form.       
Memberships initiated in November or  
later in a given year are also good for the 
following year.  

 

 

 
 

 

We meet the first Sunday of the 
month (unless it falls on a holiday) 
at the VFW Post 9907, 381 North 
Central Avenue in Show Low. Turn 
north off the Deuce of Clubs at 
Burger King. Social half hour at  
1:00 PM, meeting starts at 1:30 PM.  

 

    

PRESIDENT Sandra Angelo (928)537-3726 sandra_angelo@hotmail.com 

VICE PRESIDENT Cathy Viney (714)348-9162 cathyv08@yahoo.com 

2ND VICE PRESIDENT Rick Palmer (928)333-5019 palmer57@frontiernet.net 

SECRETARY Hope Rubi (928)228-8851  

TREASURER Carl Hickman (928)536-3744 carlhickman8@earthlink.net 

EDITOR B.G. Hogarth (928)532-3043 hogarths@citlink.net 

FIELD TRIPS Open   

 Rick Olson (928)251-0949 walkaround@earthlink.net 

 

 Stan Arneklev (480)213-4187  

 Thelma Gray (928)532-1771  

 Terry Pollard (480)431-0686  
    

 

Webmaster/Coalition Chair Aimee Webster (602)503-8417 afwebster61@gmail.com 

Show Chairman Carl Hickman (928)536-3744 carlhickman8@earthlink.net 

Assistant Show Chairman Cathy Viney (714)348-9162 cathyv08@yahoo.com 

Sunshine Peggy Lancaster (623)262-3859  

Education, Schools Open   

Greeter/Door Prizes/
Raffle 

Thelma Gray/Diane Moton   

Auctioneer Rick Olson (928)251-0949 walkaround@earthlink.net 

Highway Cleanup Brookie/ Larry Embry (928)537-0760  

Bonus Prizes Sandra Angelo (928)537-3726  

Historian Donna Pollard (480)600-2714 tdpollard@msn.com 

Librarian Rick Palmer (928)333-5019 palmer57@frontiernet.net 

Meeting Room Setup/
Cleanup 

Beverly Willmon (928)220-3535  

Show Low:  Thelma Gray 

Snowflake/Taylor: Stan/Jeannie Arneklev 

Springerville/Eager: Rick Palmer 

Heber/Overgaard: Aimee Webster 
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he meeting was called to order by 
President Sandra Angelo at 1:35 PM. 

Kathy Amator and daughter Tisha 
Peterson were welcomed back. New 

members Ed Lindsey, Eric Melendrez, and 
Debbie Christmas were welcomed. Brian 
Halawith and Candice Avery will be officially 
joining us next month. 

Rollo Pool, who lives in Payson, informed us  
of the Payson clubõs show in September. He 
holds dual membership in both clubs. Rollo 
also donated an amazing specimen for our 
show.  

For Show and Tell, Greg Wyman, brought 
some beautiful crustacean fossils and lime-
stone and calcite that he found 25 years 
ago. Ginger Donahue brought a large piece  
of quartz to share.  

The minutes from the May meeting were   
approved with a motion by Cathy Viney, and  
a second by Dave Adams. 

Treasurer Carl Hickman presented the clubõs 
financial report. He gave an updated report 
on income expenditure and costs for repairs 
of cabinets in preparation for the July show. 

Stan Arneklev needs help at the storage unit 
to transport items to be used with the    
children's activity center; volunteers are  
appreciated. 

Newsletter Editor B.G. Hogarth reminded 
the group that she welcomes any and all  
contributions to the newsletter from all 
members. 

Sandra Angelo informed us that the Rocky 
Mountain Federation Conference will be held 
at The Orleans Hotel & Casino Convention 
Center June 17-19 in Las Vegas. Rick Olson 
will be our representative. 

City of Show Low is planning a geology class 
for kids through the cityõs Parks and       
Recreation Department on June 11. The    
focus is on community organizations. Our 
club cannot participate this year, but will 
make arrangements for 2023. 

Lillian Herrera is now our Media Maven and 
will be taking care of all of the clubõs social 
media presence online. 

The next business meeting will be June 26. 
The purpose is to finalize all arrangements 
for the July show. There will be a potluck, 
but not a program, door prizes, or other    
incidentals. 

Rick Olson reported on May's two-part 
fieldtrip.  Terry and Donna Pollard will host 
the June 18 fieldtrip. (See Page 6 in Rock 
Talk for further information on both 
fieldtrips.) 

Cark Hickman reported that 20 vendors are 
attending our show and 74 tables have been 
sold. 

Rock and Gem magazine will give the club a 
percentage of magazine subscriptions sold at 
the show.  (Please see Page 5 in Rock Talk 
for further information.) 

Brookie Embry thanked everybody who     
participated in the road cleanup.  Fourteen 
people showed up and it was a success. 

Ursula Wilson shared photos and beautiful 
specimens from her Sierra Trip along        
California Route 395. It is a nice glimpse of 
all the places to visit from Mojave to        
Johannesburg, California.  

Door prize winners were Linda Stalder, Mary 
Johnson, and Cathy Viney.   

The 50/50 raffle winner was Hope Rubi. 
Beverly Willmon and Stan Arneklev also won 
prizes. 

There being no further business to discuss, 
the meeting was adjourned at 3:45 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Hope Rubi, Secretary 
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 lease hear my confession.  When creating volunteer sign-up sheets for our gem 
show I forgot six of THE most important ones which in a nutshell include:   

1. Putting up the banners advertising the gem show.  

2.  Setting out the signs advertising the gem show. 

3.  Meeting at the club storage unit to bring the tables, display cabinets, rocks, etc. to 
the Elks Lodge and then on Sunday when the show is over. 

4. When the show is over on Sunday, returning the items to the storage unit.   

5.   Meeting at the Elks Lodge at 8:30 AM to set up the room with the tables already 
at the Lodge.  

6.  On Saturday morning we need a few volunteers who will go to the Derby on the 
Deuce and pass out the posters about our gem show.  

We need to know as soon as possible if YOU will be able to help on one or more of 
these really important jobs.  We will be grateful for strong helpers because without 
the transportation of our materials and the advertising, well, we have no show!     
Abundant well-placed signs and banners are essential to catching the attention of the 
public to attend this show. 

I have the volunteer sign up sheets and would love to add YOUR NAME to the list.  
Even if you have spoken to someone about these volunteer positions, please CALL   
Cathy at (714)348-9162 to reconfirm. I will make the information available to the   
various team leaders who will reach out to you. 

Just a quick FYI, at the June 26 club meeting, a committee will meet to discuss the 
placement of the banners and signs where they will be most effective and grab the  
attention of the  public. 

Cathy Viney 

Assistant Show Chair 
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    DONõT FORGET ñ NEXT MEETING IS 
SUNDAY JUNE 26.  Same place, same time, but this will be a 

planning session for our July 8-10 show. ALL members should come 
to help with this project. There will be no program, silent auction, 
or door prizesñjust a potluck and a planning session to make this a 
show that will be remembered! 

For this special meeting in June,those whose last names            
fit into the category of A-K will supply the potluck table. 

There will not be a meeting in July but we hope  

To see all members at the show. 

 

 

ANOTHER NOTE IN REGARD TO OUR SHOW: In the meeting minutes on  Page 3, it 

was mentioned that Rock & Gem Magazine will give the club a percentage of magazine subscrip-
tions sold at the show. See below for more information on this offer from Rock & Gem: 

Thank you for expressing your interest in distributing Rock & Gem flyers to your show participants. 

We are thrilled to be able to reach out to so many rockhounds and share this fabulous hobby.   

 We know that rock clubs are the backbone of this hobby and want to be supportive of your efforts. To 

this end, we are proposing a profit-sharing agreement with our show subscription offer. For each   

subscription purchased from the show offer, we will share a portion of our profits with your club ï for 

each one-year subscription we will share $4 and for each two-year subscription, we will share $7 with 

your club.   

 Please give this some thought and let us know if this is something you would like to do. We can help 

you with sales by providing a large-size QR code poster that participants can easily scan to subscribe 

on the spot. 

We hope this provides an easy fundraising opportunity to continue the great work you are doing. 

NOTE:  WE HOPE MANY WILL SUBSCRIBE AT THE SHOW.  

THIS IS A WIN-WIN FOR ROCK & GEM FANS AND OUR CLUB. 
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 ur field trip for June with be a tour and collecting           opportunity at the ranch of Terry and Donna Pollard. They 
have gracefully  offered to have our club enjoy the collection of 
rocks and minerals that they have acquired over many decades.  

 We will meet at the Dollar General located on Highway 61 which is just east of the junction of 
Highways 60 and 61 and about 15 miles east of Show Low. We will meet in the parking lot of 
Dollar General and leave at 9:00 AM. Donna will lead our group to their ranch which will allow 
any vehicle to make the trip. Plan for a relaxing day as our eyes will get a workout taking in 
their vast collection. 

If you have any questions please contact Terry and Donna at (480)431-0686.  

(Editorõs Note: Donna submitted this map to show the route being taken.) 

 

 

.ȅ wƛŎƪ hƭǎƻƴ 

 
ur May field trip was broken down into two parts. For the first half, our group of 16 
adults, three children and a dog travelled west on Highway 277 to the northwest 
corner of Snowflake where we turned onto the Rocking Chair Ranch Road and       
followed that for six miles to discover some details of the many sinkholes found in 
the area. 

The sinkholes began developing about ten million years ago when layers of halite and gypsum 
were subjected to water from the overlying Coconino Sandstone (which is our aquifer)      
seeping into the layers below and making them somewhat soluble. As the minerals began    
disappearing, caverns began to take their place and over time many of these gaps caused the 
ground above to start collapsing. Due to the heavier Kaibab Limestone creating a burden on 
the sandstone, sinkholes soon started forming all along the southern edge of the Colorado 
Plateau.  

This particular area is called The Sinks due to the many sinkholes found. Between Winslow 
and Springerville approximately 500 sinkholes have been discovered with almost 50 found 
here. After wandering amongst them for a couple of hours we loaded up and headed for the 
north side of Woodruff to collect the multi-colored petrified wood which was the second 
portion of our day.  

(See next page for some amazing photos of this trip. Photos courtesy of Donna Pollard) 
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Other moments captured by Donnaõs camera . . . 

 Show Low, AZ May 14, 2022 
Semi-annual cleanup of the WMGMC 
portion of Rt. 60. A beautiful day and 
a good turnout. A pleasant time was had 
by all. One portion of the area was 
covered in delicate Sego Lillies. 


